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Dear Resident
Stirling Road car park — Car Park Upgrade Project 2016-17

The Town is pleased to advise the car park upgrade Project of Stirling Road car park is
scheduled to commence on Monday 1 May 2017. The goal is to complete the works
before Friday 12 May 2017, weather and contractor availability permitting.

Below is the proposed sequence of events, week by week.
Week 1 — Remove existing car park road surface, remove bollards depending on
condition, reinstall or replace at new car park extents, undertake possible

drainage improvements.

Week 2 — Install required type of kerb to the sides of new car park, lay asphalt surface to
a maximum 40mm deep, line marking, backfill behind kerbs, general clean up,
including asphalt matching into existing levels.

Please note that during construction, access to Stirling Road north side car park and entry
to Scotch College will still be permitted however limited between 9:00am and 2:30pm,
with detours being erected to allow vehicles around the site safely. This is to ensure the
safety of the Town’s staff, contractors and the public.

As you may be are aware the particular works will not encroach into the park anymore
East than existing, however the extent of the car park is increased North by
approximately 20m.

Whilst it is inevitable that works of this nature will cause some inconvenience to yourself
and persons living in this area, every effort will be made to ensure that this is kept to a
minimum.

If you have any queries regarding this project or would like further information please
contact the Town’s Supervisor of Works, Svetlana Ostrovsky on 9340 6915.
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